HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
October 25th, 2010
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on October 25th, 2010.  Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Mary Conrad, Don Mohler, Lee Rathje, Keith Sams and Dale Schroth. Members absent: Mike Hook and Ron Reichert. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official Jim Fisher, and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger, City Engineer, Dick Ransom and City Attorney Mark Parmenter. Guests in attendance: Sandy McVicker, 1390 Robins Rd, W.M. Roemerman, 1800 1st Ave NE Cedar Rapids, Tom Knight, 1390 & 1395 Thiher Dr, Tim Conklin, 145 N Sandy Ridge Ct, Ted Martin, 340 Daws Rd., Janette Ames, 2112 Robins Rd.
Commission Member Keith Sams moved to approve the agenda, second by Don Mohler. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Don Mohler moved to approve the September 27th, 2010 minutes, second by Lee Rathje. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing – to consider Resolution for recommendation to City Council for the rezoning of a 7.24 – acre Parcel, located North of the City Public Works building located at 1410 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa from A (Agriculture Zone District) to I-2 (General Industrial District). 
Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the public hearing at 6:02 P.M.
Sandy McVicker, 1390 Robins Rd, stated that she lives on the south side of the water tower. She mentioned that from Boyson Rd to Tower Terrace, along Robins Rd., is primarily residential and she is worried that the increased traffic that an industrial area would create, will be a safety hazard for the children in the area. She would like to see a buffer between residential and industrial.

Tom Knight, (1390 &) 1395 Thiher Dr, stated that his property has been zoned R-1 for the last 25 years and that I-2 is not compatible with the R-1 zoning. He also spoke about the City of Hiawatha’s Land Use Plan, and through the last three revisions, shows the area as residential. The I-2 parcels that are to the West of the property in question are buffered by the Cedar Valley Nature Trail.  The I-2 parcels and this properties boundary/property lines do not touch and there is no access between the two, due to the trail that runs between them. 
Ted Martin, 340 Daws Rd, stated that he has lived up there for around 40 years and is worried about the devaluation of his property due to the increase of industrial business in the area. He is currently having problems with noise from another business that moved to the area. 
Janette Ames, 2112 Robins Rd, stated that she owns property next to the property in question and is also thinking of rezoning her property, but not sure to what. 
Chairperson Dale Schroth closed the public hearing at 6:11 P.M.

Commission Member Keith Sams spoke about the letter from the Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford which states concerns with the rezoning since many of the land uses that are permitted in the I-2 Zoning District, are prohibited within the Wellhead Protection Ordinance. There was discussion about how it would be difficult to enforce this if the property was rezoned to industrial use. 
There was discussion about the compatibility of the industrial zoning next to residential zoning. Community Development Director, Mark Powers, stated that the City would like to see a buffer between the two uses. 
Commission Member, Keith Sams, moved to recommend that the City Council deny the rezoning request for the 7.24-acre Parcel, located on the North property line of 1410 Robins Rd., Hiawatha., from A (Agriculture Zone District) to I-2 (General Industrial District), second by Don Mohler. 
Roll call vote:

AYES: MARY CONRAD, DON MOHLER, LEE RATHJE, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MIKE HOOK & RON REICHERT.
Motion Carried

Draft Resolution Denied
Consider Resolution for recommendation to the Board of Adjustment for the conditional use of a tattoo parlor to be located at 108 Emmons Street, Hiawatha, Iowa. 

Bill Roemerman, Mr. Conklin’s Attorney, spoke on behalf of Mr. Conklin (the owner of the property in question). Mr. Roemerman stated that currently there is not a zoning classification for a tattoo parlor and believes that the C-4 Zoning, that is currently in place, is the correct zoning district for this application. There was a brief discussion about the parking, which is scheduled to go in front of the Board of Adjustment on November 8th, 2010, at 7 P.M. Mr. Roemerman continued, stating that the use should not be a conditional use, as the use would be similar to other uses permitted in the C-4 Zoning District and that the parking should be allowed to be used as is, since there is no change. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler, asked what Zoning District that the tattoo parlor located on Blairs Ferry Rd. was in. Community Development Director, Mark Powers stated that it is in a C-3 Zoning District.
Commission Member, Keith Sams, stated that the change of use is the mechanism used to require updates to meet the current code. There was discussion on this, and Mr. Roemerman stated that he didn’t believe that there was a change in use. 

Commission Member, Dale Schroth, asked if there had been a traffic study completed in the area since City Hall had been built. City Engineer, Dick Ransom, stated that one had not been done, but referred back to his memo, stating that backing into the traffic on Emmons Street makes for an unsafe traffic condition.
Commission Member, Don Mohler, moved to recommend that the Board of Adjustments deny the conditional use request for the property located at 108 Emmons Street, Hiawatha, second by Keith Sams.

Roll call vote:

AYES: MARY CONRAD, DON MOHLER, LEE RATHJE, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MIKE HOOK & RON REICHERT.

Motion Carried

Draft Resolution Denied
Consider Resolution approving Lighting Plan for Sherman Square 1st Addition, Lot 1.
Community Development Director, Mark Powers displayed the two lighting scenes for the lot and explained the use of LED lighting. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler, moved to approve the Lighting Plan for Sherman Square 1st Addition, Lot 1, second by Lee Rathje.

Roll call vote:

AYES: MARY CONRAD, DON MOHLER, LEE RATHJE, KEITH SAMS, AND DALE SCHROTH.
NAYS: NONE.
ABSENT: MIKE HOOK & RON REICHERT.
Resolution #10-41 Passed.
Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:37 p.m., second by Lee Rathje. Motion carried. 
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Dale Schroth, Chairperson
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Sara Lunsford, Community Development Clerk
